
Local Government Impact

LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 79TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

February 15, 2005

TO: Honorable Frank Madla, Chair, Senate Committee on Intergovernmental Relations 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Deputy Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB270 by Madla (Relating to mass gatherings outside the limits of a municipality.), As 
Introduced

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would expand what constitutes a mass gathering. The bill would take effect immediately if it 
receives the required two-thirds vote in each house; otherwise, it would take effect September 1, 2005 
and would apply only to applications for a mass gathering submitted on or after the effective date.

It is anticipated that the proposed changes in what would be classified as a mass gathering would lead 
to an increase in the number of applications submitted to the county for holding a mass gathering. For 
example, Harris County estimates there would be an increase of about 300 in the number of mass 
gatherings that would require a permit there. Any increase in the number of applications filed would 
vary by county. Processing an application for approval or disapproval includes inspections by fire 
marshals, sheriffs, or county health authorities, although a county is authorized to charge a fee to 
defray the costs of the inspection.

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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